
Weekend Masses 
Saturday 5:00 p.m. (Bi-lingual) 
Sunday 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. 
Sunday 12:30 p.m. (Spanish) 
 
Sunday Nov. 2, 10:30 a.m. 
Mass of Remembrance 
Bilingual 
 

Daily Masses 
Monday 12:10 p.m. 
Tuesday 9:00 a.m. 
Wednesday 6:00 p.m.(Spanish) 
Thursday 12:10 p.m. 
 
Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Confessions Saturday 4:00 p.m. 
First Fridays Noon to 1:00 p.m. 
 

 
Office Hours   
Monday - Thurs   
8:30 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 
Friday 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

 

 Pastoral Staff     616-392-6700 
Rev. Charles Brown, Pastor    Ext. 106 
Rev. James VanderLaan, Associate Pastor  Ext. 116 
Sr. Pat Lamb, R.S.M., Immigration Assistance  Ext. 115 
Sr. Noella Poinsette Outreach/ Social Justice  Ext. 114 
Tom Eggleston, Pastoral Associate   Ext. 104 
Fr. Fred Hoesli, O.P.    616-335-9302 
Deacon Edwin Gonzalez     
 

Administration Staff 
Elvia Dominguez, Office Manager   Ext. 124 
Emily Alba, Administrative Assistant   Ext. 109 
Francisca Flores, Accountant/Bookkeeper  Ext. 102 
Connie Ayling, Receptionist    Ext.  101 or 122 
Jason Heydens, Maintenance   616-499-1166 
 

Music & Liturgy 
Phillip Konczyk, Director    Ext. 117 
 

Family & Adult Faith Formation 
Ricardo Valdez, Director    Ext. 111  
Guillermo Flores, Bilingual Coordinator   Ext. 110 
Kevin Hilgert, Director of Youth Ministry   Ext. 108 
 

Corpus Christi School    616-994-9864 

St. Vincent de Paul Outreach Center   616-394-0676 

Rectory      616-392-3985 
Fax      616-392-2474                                         

 
www.stfrancisholland.org 

 

Our Parish Mission Statement 
 

We, the people of St. Francis de Sales Catholic Church, are a pilgrim people, a people on a  
journey.  We struggle to live out the gospel in the context of our parish and our community while we travel 
together the path to the kingdom of God.  

We respect the beliefs and traditions of other Christian churches, and we strive to cooperate with 
them in serving those in our community. We are to be a people of hospitality toward vacationers, college 
students and seasonal laborers, making a special effort to help them feel welcome among us.  

We  believe  the  various  cultures  within  our  community  are gifts from God, and rather than   
assimilate them, we seek to be enriched by them.  We accept one another and our different backgrounds 
while at the same time recognizing we are indeed a common Christian family.  

Whether  cooperating  with other Christian churches of the community of Holland, welcoming  
visitors and seasonal laborers, or accepting one another within our own parish community, we seek the 
unity that God wills, for we share “one Lord, one faith, one baptism; one God and Father of all, who is over 
all, and works through all, and is in all.”    (Ephesians 4:5-6) 

 

ST. FRANCIS DE SALES PARISH 
 

195 West 13th Street . Holland, MI  49423  
 www.stfrancisholland.org 
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Lecturas Bíblicas de la Semana 

 

11/3 Fil 2:1-4; Lc 14:12-14 
11/4 Fil 2:5-11; Lc 14:15-24 
11/5 Fil 2:12-18; Lc 14:25-33 
11/6 Fil 3:3-8a; Lc 15:1-10 
11/7 Fil 3:17, 4:1; Lc 16:1-8 
11/8 Fil 4:10-19; Lc 16:9-15 
11/9 Ez 47:1-2; 8-9, 12; 1 Cor 3:9c-11, 16-17; Jn 2:13-22 

Scripture Readings for the Week 
 

11/3 Phil 2:1-4; Lk 14:12-14 
11/4 Phil 2:5-11; Lk 14:15-24 
11/5 Phil 2:12-18; Lk 14:25-33 
11/6 Phil 3:3-8a; Lk 15:1-10 
11/7 Phil 3:17, 4:1; Lk 16:1-8 
11/8 Phil 4:10-19; Lk 16:9-15 
11/9 Ez 47:1-2; 8-9, 12; 1 Cor 3:9c-11, 16-17; Jn 2:13-22 

  

Sunday/Domingo, November 2, 2014 
 8:30 am   †  All Souls— Le family 
 10:30 am       For the People 
 12:30 pm   †  Lauriano Q. Antunez— familia 
Monday/Lunes, November 3, 2014  
 12:10 pm   †   Rogelio Sarabia— Guadalupe & family 

Tuesday/Martes, November 4, 2014  
 9:00 am   †   Mario Sgroia — Connie Ayling 
Wednesday/Miércoles, November 5, 2014  
 6:00 pm   †   Eddy Velez — familia 
Thursday/Jueves, November 6, 2014 
 12:10 pm   †   Morrie Scherrens — Marion Scherrens  
Saturday/Sábado, November 8, 2014 
 5:00 pm   †   Greg Calanchi Sr. — Calanchi family  
Sunday/Domingo, November 9, 2014 
 8:30 am   †   Teresa Phan— Le family 
 10:30 am   †   Argia Marcione— Kathy Torrey 
 12:30 pm   †   Ana Galeno— husband and children 

Please welcome the newly baptized Please welcome the newly baptized Please welcome the newly baptized Please welcome the newly baptized     
of St. Francis de Salesof St. Francis de Salesof St. Francis de Salesof St. Francis de Sales    

 

Démosle la bienvenida a los nuevos bautizados deDémosle la bienvenida a los nuevos bautizados deDémosle la bienvenida a los nuevos bautizados deDémosle la bienvenida a los nuevos bautizados de    
San Francisco de SalesSan Francisco de SalesSan Francisco de SalesSan Francisco de Sales    

 

Zarek Ray AmaroZarek Ray AmaroZarek Ray AmaroZarek Ray Amaro    
Son of —Hijo de—Raymond and Shannon Amaro 

    

Jovanny Vriel MartinezJovanny Vriel MartinezJovanny Vriel MartinezJovanny Vriel Martinez----GonzalezGonzalezGonzalezGonzalez    
Son of—Hijo de— Diana Gonzalez 

 

Ashley Nineth ValenciaAshley Nineth ValenciaAshley Nineth ValenciaAshley Nineth Valencia    
Daughter of—Hija de— Maria Valencia 

 

Emily HernandezEmily HernandezEmily HernandezEmily Hernandez----AriasAriasAriasArias    
Daughter of—Hija de— Juan and Maria Hernandez 

What’s Happening @ St. Francis 

Mass Intentions 
  Peticiones de Misa 

HEALTH FAIR 
We will be holding a student-led health fair featur-
ing community vendors, door prizes, and great 
health promotion information. These Aquinas Col-
lege nursing students have been working with our 

parish Nurse learning about Faith Community Nursing. The 
health fair will be in the gathering space Sunday, Nov. 16 
from 1:30 to 4:00 p.m. 

 
 

FERIA DE LA SALUD 
FERIA DE LA SALUD: Domingo 16 de Noviembre de 1:30 a 
4:00 p.m. en el atrio de la iglesia.  Los estudiantes de       
Enfermería de la universidad Aquinas han estado trabajando 
con la enfermera de la parroquia aprendiendo acerca de 
cómo practicar enfermería en una comunidad de fe.  Habrá 
materiales educativos acerca de la actividad física, la        
nutrición, de cómo manejar la diabetes, habrá recetas de 
cocina, información acerca de la salud mental y mucho mas. 

Corpus Christi Catholic School is organizing our Winter Sports 
Teams. If you are interested in playing Boys or Girls 5th to 8th 
grade Basketball, kindly contact Megan Koster at (616) 796-
2312  or fmkoster@corpuschristischool.us more information. 

         Corpus Christi Corner 

The Little Advent Books are available for sale in the Parish Office. Cost is $1 each. We have them in both Spanish and English. 
Please have exact change as we cannot make change in the office.  Our Sunday Missals are also here for the 2014-2015 year, 
they are $5 each and available in the office. Thank you! 
Ya tenemos de venta en la oficina parroquial los Libritos de Adviento.  Cuestan $1 cada uno.  Los tenemos en inglés y en   
español.  Le pedimos que por favor traiga la cantidad exacta para pagar pues no podemos dar cambio en la oficina  Gracias. 

Keep on Clipping! Thank you for supporting Corpus Christi Catholic School 
by clipping and donating Box Tops for Education. Our school recently re-
deemed thousands of Box Tops in exchange for valuable school supplies, 
technology & sports equipment. Teachers and staff enjoyed the opportunity 
to select from numerous catalogue items. Scientific calculators, a Brain 
Booster CD, electric pencil sharpeners, paints and brushes, soccer balls, 
volley balls and stop watches were among the many items received. 
In addition to Box Tops for Education, Corpus Christi also collects Labels for 
Education (found on Campbell's soup products) and School Spirit labels 
(found on Aunt Millie's breads and buns as well as Holsum, Soft-N-Good, 
Sunbeam and Snack Planet products).  You may place any labels you clip in 
the bin located in the gathering area near the church entrance.     
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Outreach / Fe y Justicia 
 

St. Vincent Center/Centro San Vicente 
13th & Maple - Holland 

 

Hours/Horario:  
3 to 8 p.m. Monday & Wednesday/Lunes  

y Miércoles de 3 a 8 p.m.  
12 to 4 p.m. on Saturday/Sábados de 12 a 4 p.m.  

 
During the month of November your donations will be for the Thanksgiv-
ing food baskets. Our first suggestion is for Cereal 
Durante el mes de Octubre y principios de Noviembre sus donaciones 
serán para las  canastas de comida para el Día de Acción de Gracias.  
Le sugerimos que su donación sea de cajas o bolsas de cereal.. 

To Your HealthTo Your HealthTo Your HealthTo Your Health    
Martha Kuyten,  Parish Nurse 

 

Did you know? Most people who have 
difficulty digesting mild sugar (lactose) 
can tolerate yogurt without cramps or 
other distress. yogurt has as much lactose 
as milk, but bacteria in the yogurt help 
digest it (Wellness Facts, University of 
Berkley, 8/2014)  
 
 

 
 

A Su SaludA Su SaludA Su SaludA Su Salud    
Martha Kuyten,  Enfermera de la Parroquia 

 

¿Sabía usted que…?  La mayoría de la gente que tiene    
dificultad en digerir el azúcar de la leche llamada lactosa 
puede tolerar el yogurt sin sufrir calambres u otro tipo de 
molestia.  El yogurt tiene tanta lactosa como la leche, pero 
la bacteria en el yogurt le ayuda a digerirlo.  (Wellness 
Facts, University of Berkley, 8/2014) 

NEW QUILTING MINISTRY: There is an opportunity to be part of a new ministry of making quilts for the homeless and others facing challenging life cir-
cumstances in hopes of creating strength, hope and a little bit of joy for these recipients. We would be able to use space that Love Sews Ministry uses at 
Rose Park Reformed Church; 14241 Rose Park Drive. This is a 501c3 separate from the church although we’d be using their space and equipment. Hope-
fully, there will be afternoon and evening session possibilities with a mix of quilters from both Holland Catholic parishes and the Love Sews group. You 
don’t have to be a quilter to join; people are also needed to cut, press and pin fabric. If you’re interested, call Grace Piersma at 616-772-1578. She will be 
the contact person for this new Outreach Ministry. 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
Our Children’s Liturgy of the Word (CLOW) will be starting in November at our 10:30 am Mass.  CLOW is for children ages 4 through grade 4. All children 
in this age group are welcome to come up toward the altar at the beginning of the Mass when the priest calls for the children. We have trained volunteers to 
lead these children through the Liturgy of the Word at an age appropriate level. The children will hear the Sunday readings proclaimed and a brief reflection 
on those readings by the adult leader. Children will return to the large congregation around the time of the collection.  
Our hope is to offer this great ministry weekly year round. This will not only help our children explore the scriptures at their level, but offer parents an oppor-
tunity to focus more on listening to the readings proclaimed.  
In the past, our parish has offered a pre-school program during the 10:30 am Mass. Unfortunately, we are not able to offer it at this time.  A team is being 
gathered to look at how we could best serve our families with young children moving forward. Please keep this team and planning process in prayer. More 
details will be forthcoming. 
If you have any questions or would be interested in helping in this ministry in one way or another, please contact Ricardo Valdez in the parish office. 

 

RCIA News 
Our parish has eleven people prayerfully considering celebrat-
ing the combined Rite of Welcome and Acceptance next Sat-
urday, November 8.  Please keep them in prayer as they con-
tinue to discern where they are on their faith journey and when 
and where their next step will lead them. 
 
Those of them who are not yet baptized would celebrate the 
Rite of Acceptance.  The rite would mark their first stirrings of 
knowing the Lord.  It would also mark a promise on their side 
to work toward growing that initial relationship with the 
Lord.  On the side of the parish, it marks our promise to pray 
for them and help them grow that relationship and to become 
active members in the parish. 
 
Those of them who have already celebrated their baptism 
would celebrate the Rite of Welcome.  This marks their seri-
ous commitment to continue to study, pray, and experience 
the Christian faith in the Catholic Church.  On the side of the 
parish, it marks our promise to pray for them and help them 
grow their relationship with the Lord and be brought into the 
life of the parish.  

 

A “Forever Young” Thanksgiving! 
Join the St. Francis Senior Group  

for our annual  
Thanksgiving Feast. We are meeting  

Wednesday, November 12, 2014 at 11:30 a.m.  
in the multipurpose room in church.  

 

For information contact Barb Tenpas at  616-396-2102. 
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Community / Comunidad 

Sponsor of the week..Compaan Door 

Be sure to visit our fine sponsors! 

 Find us on facebook.  
Visit www.facebook.com/sfdsholland. 

 Visítenos en facebook  
www.facebook.com/sfdsholland.   

 

Infant Baptism  -  Bautismos de Infantes 
 

Baptismal Preparation Class:   
November 4, 2014  from  
5:45 p.m. — 8:30 p.m.  

 

Próxima sesión de preparación  
bautismal: 4 de noviembre 2014 de  

5:45 p.m. — 8:30 p.m. 

  Kids Corner 

Catholic Charities West Michigan works with over 200 children everyday who are in foster care. Be a part 
of their hope for a safer and brighter future. Visit ccwestmi.org/foster-care-adoption or call (866) 857-1593 
for more information and how you can help. 
 
Caridades Católicas del Oeste de Michigan trabaja con mas de 200 niños que están en hogares de 
adopción temporal. Sea parte de su esperanza para un futuro mejor y mas seguro.  Visite a ccwestmi.org/
foster-care-adoption  o llame al (866) 857-1593 para mas información y saber como puede usted ayudar. 

Visit Aquinas College 

 
Aquinas College in Grand Rapids is hosting two 
AQDays for all high school juniors and seniors 
interested in visiting their beautiful 107-acre cam-
pus.  You’re invited to come and discover what 
life at AQ is all about.  Get the inside scoop on 
academics, athletics, scholarships, service learn-
ing, study abroad, and more. 
 

Friday, November 7: General AQDay  (open to all academic majors) 
Friday, November 14: Science, Nursing and Math AQDay 
 

Please visit aquinas.edu/undergraduate for more details or to register. 

Reminder: Election Materials Available At MCC Website 
With two days before the November 4th general election, it is important know 
the candidates and issues on the ballot. The Michigan Catholic Conference 
election website, www.micatholic.org/2014election, provides important infor-
mation for voters on how to find their ballots, candidate survey responses 
from Attorney General and U.S. Congressional races, questions and posi-
tions to consider when voting, and many other helpful resources. In addition 
to visiting this website, please consider candidate and issue debates, cam-
paign websites, and other statements or votes, through the lens of Catholic 
Social Teaching, to help with voting decisions. 

What is God’s Dream for You?  Single Catholic Women (20+years old) 
wanting to know more about the life of a Sister are invited to join the Domini-
can Sisters at Marywood for Morning Prayer, Mass, and Dinner followed by 
a short program on Sunday, Nov. 9  from 9:15am to 1pm.. Please RSVP to  
Sister Doris Faber OP  616 514 3431  dfaber@grdominicans.org 

Come enjoy an evening of uplifting entertainment provided by the mem-
bers of the Drama Departments of Catholic Central when they present 
Mary Zimmerman’s romance, Metamorphoses, on November 6 and 8 at 
7:30pm  and November 8 and 9 at 2:30pm in the Performing Arts Center 
located on the campus of Aquinas College. 
Zimmerman examines the topic of love and its many faces using the my-
thology of the Roman poet Ovid retold in a very modern style. Ticket sales 
will begin at noon on October 27. At the door, tickets will be priced at $8 
for general admission and $6 for students with id. For information or tick-
ets call 456-6656. 

A Rachel's Vineyard retreat for healing after abortion will 
be held on the weekend of November 21-23 in the west 
Michigan area. If you or someone you know could benefit 
from a retreat, contact Maggie with Project Rachel at Catho-
lic Charities West Michigan at (616) 340-1824 or email, 
mwalsh@ccwestmi.org.  If you have a loved one who is 
afraid to attend a retreat alone, offer to go with them! It could 
be the extra encouragement they need. 
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WEEKLY CONTRIBUTIONS            

 
 

Weekly Tithe $175.00 :  
  

  GIFTS OF TREASURE 

CAPITAL STEWARDSHIP CAMPAIGN 

 
OAXACA –SISTER PARISH REVERSE MISSION 

Collection 

10/26/14

$16,725.66

Weekly 

need 

$19,900.00

$0.00

$4,000.00

$8,000.00

$12,000.00

$16,000.00

$20,000.00

CSC Goal

$1,560,000

Pledges YTD

$1,165,443.61

Collected To 

Date

$824,586.94

$0.00

$200,000.00

$400,000.00

$600,000.00

$800,000.00

$1,000,000.00

$1,200,000.00

$1,400,000.00

$1,600,000.00


